
CALENDAR DATES  

 TERM 3 & TERM 4 

Sep 16 

Fri 

Stage 2 Touch Gala Day 

Penrith Touch Fields,  
The Kingsway, St Marys 

Depart school 8:00 am or be at  

Fields by 8:30 am 

Sep 18 

Sun 

Enrolment Ceremony 

St. Matthewõs Church  9:00 am  

Sep 19 

Mon 

Assembly presented by Year 3 

Sep 21 

Wed 

St. Matthewõs Feast Day  

Mass 9:45 am in the Church 
Followed by bring your own  

picnic, chair or rug on the green 

finishing 11:45 am 

Sep 23 

Fri 

Year 4 Excursion to Windsor 

Boat Ramp.  
Depart school 11:45 pm 

Sep 23 

Fri 

Last day of Term 3 

Oct 10 

Mon 

First day of Term 4 

Oct 12 

Wed 

Preparation for Stage 3 Meeting 

6:30 pm (Current Yr 4 & 5    
parents welcome) 

Oct 13 

Thur 

Meeting about farewell & end of 

year  celebrations for Year 6 
2:15 pm. All Year 6 parents    

welcome. 

Oct 17 

Mon 

òSock it to Povertyó  Day 

Oct 19 

Wed 

School Photos 

Full summer uniform 
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NEWSLETTER WEEK 9  
    15 September 2016 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

Resilience is a 21st Century parenting concept that we, as parent, need to understand. 
 
Some children are resilient by nature ï their temperament helps them to be mentally and 
psychologically strong. We know those children, they get straight back up after a setback 
or disappointment. Rejection in the playground doesnôt faze them. Unfortunately, not  
every child has such natural resilience. 
 
The good news is that most of the research shows that resilience can be nurtured and 
developed, particularly when parents themselves are resilient and they actively foster it in 
their kids.  
 
Resilient kids share four basic skill sets- independence, problem-solving, optimism and 
social connection.   
 
Building Resilience 
 
In developing resilience parents play an important role by coaching kids through some of 
their more challenging moments and reviewing what they may have learned for next time. 
Importantly, as parents, we need to avoid solving all their problems for them. 
 
We can promote a lasting sense of resilience in your kids by: 

1. Having a positive attitude yourself. Our attitude as parents impacts on our 
childrenôs ability to bounce back from some of the difficulties they face. We need to 
model a óyou can do itô attitude for our children when they meet some of lifeôs speed 
humps. 

  
2. Look for teachable moments. Many childrenôs learning opportunities are    
disguised as problems. Making the most of these opportunities so that your child can 
grow and learn from some of the challenges they face can be the difference. 

  
3. Make children active participants in the family. Active participation in a 
family develops the self-help, problem-solving and independence skills of children 
that are necessary for resilience. 

 

4. Build childrenôs coping skills. There are plenty of strategies we can pass 
on to children to help them cope when life doesnôt go their way, including ac-
ceptance, getting away for awhile, and returning to normal routines as soon as possi-
ble after the incident or upset. 

 

Promoting resilience in children is not a single event but a continuous process that     
requires adults to be supportive and empathetic when things donôt go their way. It also 
requires us as parents to have an understanding of resilience, so we have faith in       
ourselves, and our childrenôs ability to cope. 

 
God our Father, 

Lead us to grow 

as people who always put love into all that we do. 

May our attitude, words and actions 

help others to feel wanted, accepted and appreciated. 

Amen. 

 
As this is the last newsletter for this term I would like to thank all in our community for 
your ongoing support of the children and staff. We trust that you all enjoy some time as a  
family during the holiday. School will return for all students on Monday 10th October. 

 

In partnership let us continue to work to develop in the children strong minds and gentle 
hearts 

 

Peace and Best Wishes, 
Tim Vane-Tempest, 
Principal. 



World Youth Day - Poland 
 

The Gospel from last Sunday had the theme of mercy at its centre. The parables of the Lost Sheep, the Lost Coin 
and the Prodigal Son fit perfectly with the theme of World Youth Day - Blessed are the Merciful. 

 

The Poland experience on the World Youth Day pilgrimage was very different to the time spent in the Philippines. 
We went from working in a small community to celebrating in communion with millions of fellow Catholics in a  
country and culture steeped in our faith. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pope Francis was central to the celebrations and he was greeted with great enthusiasm, joy and love by the       
pilgrims from around the world. The picture above is the pectoral cross worn by Pope Francis. A small replica of this 
cross was brought back for each child in our school community. It includes the central figure of the Good Shepherd, 
with the lost sheep on his shoulders. Above this scene is the Holy Spirit in the form of a dove. It reflects Pope   
Francisô pastoral focus - to be the Shepherd of the Church, who reaches out to the lost people of God. Being in the 
presence of Pope Francis, with millions of other Catholic pilgrims, there was a real sense that he is the living good 
shepherd to everyone in need of Godôs mercy and love. 

 

During our time in Poland there was a real sense of celebration and unity. It was incredible to be part of such a 
large group of people from all over the world with a shared purpose. The Polish people and the city itself were 
beautiful and it was inspiring to be immersed in a culture whose catholic faith was so deep and prevalent            
everywhere we went. The strength of faith that the Polish people displayed and the way they showed it was an   
interesting contrast to our own country. 

 

It was such a thrill to share mass with millions of other people and to hear Pope Francis speak. Part of his message 
for young people was ñto stay forever young in mercyò. It was such a powerful message when combined with our 
visit to Auschwitz and Burkenau, places that have truly horrific histories and were, for some time, completely devoid 
of mercy. It left a lasting impression on me and certainly puts some of the issues we face in society today, such as 
refugees, in perspective. It made me wonder about the people in the world today who are most in need of mercy 
and are they receiving it? 

 
The final days of our pilgrimage saw us walking 5 hours in the hot sun to share mass and sleep out with 1.6 million 
other pilgrims from around the world. The mass was shared in the Campus Misericordiae ï the Field of Mercy 
where Pope Francis called us to be the ñprotagonists of Historyò. To personally answer Jesusô call to change the 
world. Shortly after we heard from three young people who shared their own personal experience of Mercy. The 
most touching of which came from a young Syrian woman from Aleppo or as she described it  ñthe forgotten cityò. 
Her story was of war, death and destruction but most importantly of her continuing faith. Her belief in God despite 
the suffering was a message to admire and hold on to. 

 

The World Youth Day experience was a profound opportunity to engage with and be challenged by the global 
Church. It was one of profound significance that will remain with us and continue to shape us. 

 

Miss Trefoni, Miss Keane and Miss Cullen 

 



Kindergarten Sophia Coles - For her leadership and organisation while preparing and presenting her travelling 
church in Religion. 
Lachlan Parmenter - For his hard thinking when counting collections in Mathematics. 

Year 1 Chase Kerin - For his positive attitude and outstanding effort in all learning tasks. 
Sienna Tierney - For being a hardworking and conscientious class member all the time. 
Mia Perrett - For making excellent character connections in reading. 
Josip Prasnicki - For using interesting vocabulary in his shape poems. 

Year 2 Patrick Boulos - For always trying his best in class activities. 
Cooper Howlett-Boyd  - For his thoughtful contributions in class discussions. 
Jordan Ide - For his excellent writing and use of language in discussion texts. 
Jada Regan - For using great language and ideas when writing discussion texts. 

Year 3 Rachael Gaulï Always participating in group discussions during writing groups, well done. 

Marley Hendersonï Using expression and speaking clearly during guided reading groups, well 
done. 

Nano Sansahachok - For an excellent performance during the Eisteddfod, well done. 

Lauren- McMillan - For an excellent performance during the Eisteddfod, well done. 

Year 4 Alexis Hart - For being an enthusiastic participant in reading aloud.  
Christina Xerri - Always using technology in a safe and responsible way.  
Ava Xerri - Consistent effort in all key Learning Areas.  
Logan McCabe - A safe, responsible and respectful learner. 

Stage 3 Gold Harry Abdoo - For improved application to learning tasks. 
Caitlin Steer - For an excellent attitude and focusing on her work. 
Anna Kennedy -  For working independently and using her time effectively. 

Stage 3 White Willem Machin - For making great progress in all learning areas. 
Danijela Prasnicki - For being a more focused and organised student. 
Kaitlyn Touma - For producing work of a consistently high standard. 

Stage 3 Blue Noah Holland - For taking initiative and making efforts to become more independent. 
Jordan Sharp - For asking clarifying questions and seeking advice. 
Zachary Glasheen-Smith - For working hard in Maths and presenting his thinking in a logical     
manner. 

 

 
 

Cyber Bullying and Keeping Safe 

On Tuesday the school was visited by Constable Lisa from Windsor Police.          
She spoke to the Primary students about Cyber Bullying and how the students can 
protect themselves when using multimedia. The Infant students were taught about 
Keeping Safe and what to do if they are feeling unsafe. 

Ask your children about the information they learnt from this very valuable       
presentation. 

Joanne Digwood, 

                                                                 Principal. 



 

Stage 3 Parish Mass 
 

Last Sunday we saw children from Stage 3 attend the 9am Parish Mass.  Thank you to all families that could 
attend with their children.  Thank you to those students who played a special part within the Mass and thank you 
to the choir students who came along to help us with the singing. 

 

 

Joe Apap Concert 

 

Next Tuesday 20th September, singer/songwriter Joe Apap will be working with the students at                         
St Matthewôs.  Joe will be teaching the students some of his songs throughout the day.  This all culminates at 
2:20pm with a concert where the students all come together and sing with Joe. 

 

All parents are welcome to attend this concert at 2:20.  Joe will be selling his CD after the concert for the special 
price of $15.  This is a great buy, as the CDs are normally $20. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
St. Matthewôs Day 

 

Next Wednesday 21st September, together as a school we will celebrate St Matthewôs feast day.  We begin the 
day in our classrooms learning about St Matthew and his work.  We then gather in the Church at 9:45 for a 
Mass that celebrates the life of St Matthew.  After mass we will gather on the green for a picnic lunch.  After 
lunch, the students will be doing some fun activities K-6 within the classrooms.   

 

 

Monday Week 2 Term 4 - ñSock it to povertyò day 

 

Next Term, on Monday 17th October, we will begin the day with a short Mission 
liturgy.  To raise money and awareness of the work of Catholic Mission, we will be 
holding a ñSock It to Povertyò Day.  On this day we ask studentôs to wear silly socks 
with their school uniform and bring in a gold coin donation.  This donation will go to 
help those less fortunate through Catholic Mission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Kindergarten 2017  
 
Orientation day will be Tuesday 25th October and Tuesday 8th November.  We would like all children & parents 
to attend on these two days.  Watch this space for more information to follow. 

 
Enrolments for 2017  
 
The enrolments continue to be open for Kindergarten 2017. If your child turns 5 before the 31st July, 2017 and 
you would like them to start at St Matthewôs please contact the school office to pick up or have an enrolment 
pack sent to you. If you know of any family who are seeking enrolment for 2017 and are not yet connected with 
the St. Matthewôs please pass on this information. We look forward to  welcoming you to St Matthewôs in the 
near future.  

School Photos  
 
St Matthewôs school photos will be taken on Wednesday 19th October. Children are       
expected to wear full summer school uniform.  A note and photo envelopes have been sent 
home this week. 
 

Homework Policy update  
 
Earlier this term a survey was sent out to gather information from parents regarding the importance, type and 
frequency of homework at St Matthewôs. A similar process was undertaken with staff as well as with a sample of 
students from Years 3-6. Using this information the work on refining and defining our Homework Policy has 
progressed throughout this term and it is expected that a copy of the policy will be finalised for publication next 
week. Thank you to all parents who contributed to this survey. 
 

Staffing Update  

 
Last week Mr Comito our groundsman informed me that he would be retiring from his position. The decision has 
come after a series of health related matters which has impacted on Mr Comitoôs ability to fulfil his work com-
mitments. Mr Comito has been part of the St Matthewôs community for the past 3 years and we thank him for his 
contribution during his time with us.  

Kindy Haydn Smith Oscar Brown Sophia Coles 

 Gabriella Boulos Ava Cook  

Year 1 Jacinda Gawthrop Cameron Browning Chase Kerin 

 Connor Holland Sienna Tierney  

Year 2 William Crozier Lachlan Cwojkzinski  

Year 3 Marley Henderson Max Turner Jack Bond 

 Elkha Sevilla   

Year 4 Logan McCabe Chanel Refalo  

Year 5 Marianna Palazzolo Ella Karberis  

Year 6 Luke Lyons Annalise Dimech Bronagh Miskelly 


